# RECEIVED MAY 1 8 2022

Milford City Clerk

## FLOOD & EROSION CONTROL BOARD REGULAR MEETING MAY 10, 2022

The Flood and Erosion Control Board held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 10, 2022, via Zoom teleconference. Chairman Zabinski called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

#### I. Roll Call

### **Board Members Present**

Also Present

S. Johnson, Asst. Public Works Director

Michael Zabinski, Chairman Andy Bevilacqua John Casey Thom Bach

Excused: Ray Manzouri

II. Public Participation

None.

III. Correspondence

None.

IV. Consideration of Minutes March and April 2022, meetings.

Minutes of the February 8, 2022, and March 8, 2022, and April 12, 2022, passed to the June meeting.

#### V. Unfinished Business.

A) <u>Update: Drainage Projects and CDBG Projects</u>:

Asst. Public Works Director Steve Johnson provided updates of the following projects:

1. <u>Point Beach</u> – Asst. Director Johnson reported Director Saley was in touch with the contractor and discussed two of the project areas; Atwood Road and Elaine Road, which impact Point Beach Drive. He also reported proposals were received but he did not have any further updates. Asst. Director Johnson also reported they have received, informally, notification of the city's application to update the outfalls at Richard

1

Street. He went on to explain the work involved in the projects, which also includes some piping.

2. <u>Milford Point Road</u> – Asst. Director Johnson reported the project is currently pending. He stated they wrote to the CT Housing Authority requesting \$2M to complete the project. The bids were substantially higher and the CT Housing Authority has advised they will not be providing any additional funds to the project. Asst. Director Johnson also spoke of the road elevation needed to help with the flooding, that is also on hold for now.

Mr. Bach asked the cost for the road elevation.

Asst. Director Johnson replied it was approximately \$600,000; the boardwalk/pedestrian walkway \$653,000. A brief discussion ensued.

Asst. Director Johnson pointed out the costs do not include the costs for construction administration estimated at \$250,000. Discussion resumed.

- 3. Morningside Revetment Asst. Director Johnson reported the project is moving along. He reported B & W is the contractor and they are stagged at 167 Morningside. He continued with an explanation of the work being done along the slope to move the rocks for access for the concrete footings. Asst. Director Johnson shared his screen to show the slides of the progress of the work.
  - 4. Gulf Street/Welches Point Road/Bluff Area No update.
- 5. <u>Wildemere/Walnut Beach</u> Asst. Director Johnson spoke about the designs and concepts for the project. He also mentioned contacting the homeowners in the area. Discussion ensued.

Chairman Zabinski suggested creating a list of the homeowners.

- 6. <u>Crescent Beach</u> Asst. Director Johnson stated there was nothing new to report at this time.
- 7. Red Bush Lane Asst. Director Johnson stated they are waiting on CT Department of Transportation. No further report.
- 8. Rowe Avenue Asst. Director Johnson reiterated this is a Metro North drainage issue.
- 9. Whole Foods Complex Asst. Director Johnson reported he has no new update.

B) <u>Update</u>: Program for Public Information (PPI) – No report.

C) <u>Update</u>: Resiliency Plan – No report.

Chairman Zabinski summarized for next month's meeting the Board would be looking for an update regarding Wildemere Beach, information from Mr. Griffith to attend and update the Board regarding PPI and confirming a date with Sacred Heart in June.

#### VI. New Business

May be added with a 2/3 vote.

Being no further business to discuss, Mr. Bach and Mr. Bevilacqua made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

Chairman Zabinski adjourned the meeting at 7:59 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen A. Kennedy Recording Secretary